St. Charles Parish
Planning & Zoning Commission
May 8, 2008


Minutes


PZS-2008-12 requested by Steven Hafkesbring for a survey plat and resubdivision of Lot 1B, Block D of original Lot E of Good Hope Plantation into lots herein designated as Lot 1C and 1D, Block D of original Lot E of Good Hope Plantation situated in Section 6, T12S R8E, 301 Apple St. and 823 Third St, Norco, St. Charles Parish, La.  Zoning District C-3.  Council District 6.

Steven Hafkesbring, 212 Amelia Street, Destrehan.  Mr. Hafkesbring is asking for the resubdivision.  He stated that what he is asking for is not unlike anything in the area.  Mr. Hafkesbring stated that there are other properties in the area that are non conforming, probably grandfathered in.  He stated that voting in favor of this is like an economic stimulus package for Apple Street and for him, because a vote yes would allow him to get some creative financing.  He stated that he wants to headquarter his business on Apple Street in the commercial area and separate the use of the apartments.  He stated that it is non conforming because it does not meet the size requirement.  

Speaking in favor:
None

Speaking in opposition:
None

The public hearing was closed.

Mr. Romano gave the Department’s recommendation for denial.

Mr. Booth stated that he had communication from Mr. Ralph Miller who lives in the area and he supports the request, because Steve has taken a blighted area and turned it into something very useful and he was only complimented what Mr. Hafkesbring has done.

Mr. Becnel stated that he has mixed emotions about it.  He stated that it’s cute and quaint and he would like to see more of this parish wide, but we still have zoning codes that we have to follow.  He stated that he wished there was some way we could squeeze this in.

Mr. Clulee stated that he also went out there and it’s very nice, there is no body here to complain against it.  He stated that this is a small business man and he’s trying to put his whole business right here and he’s already done a good job.  He stated that he is in favor of it.

Mr. Becnel asked Ms. Stein and Steven if some of the property in the back of the commercial and coordinating it with the residential property, would it be able to comply.

Ms. Stein stated no.  

Mr. Clulee stated that Steve read the analysis, he asked did Steve and Marny worked on this.

Mr. Romano stated they tried.

Mr. Bordner stated that his heart goes out.  If the parking didn’t have to go on another piece of property ..

Mr. Hafkesbring stated that the parking could go directly in front of the apartment.  

Mr. Bordner asked if the commercial lot would be conforming.

Ms. Stein stated that it is close to conforming as it could get, but no it’s still to close to Third Street. The parking is simply as much as it could go.

Mr. Hafkesbring stated that he has 10 spaces of commercial and 2 residential on the property.  He stated that  is not considering frontage because he’s parked two cars on the front and across the street is the railroad servitude, you can fit 2 more cars and then you can legally park 3 along the side of Third.

The foregoing having been submitted to a vote, the vote thereon was as follows:

YEAS:

Clulee, Becnel, Booth, Gibbs

NAYS:
Bordner, Wolfe

ABSENT:
Poche

Mr. Romano went on record to say that it is a resolution, a waiver to the minimum lot size and the minimum square footage.

The resubdivision was approved.

